
 

INGLEBY GREENHOW PARISH COUNCIL MEETING 

Tuesday 14th July 2015 

 held in Ingleby Greenhow & Easby village hall at 7.30pm 

1 PRESENT 
Cllr T. Sutcliffe (chairman) Cllr L. Smith, Cllr R. Wills, Cllr M. Staples, M B 

Bowes Parish Clerk.  The Chairman welcomed N.Y.C.C. Cllr H. Moorhouse, 

H.D.C. Cllr R. Kirk, and Cllr R. Hudson. Also A. Press, S. Hockey 

APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE,   Cllr T. Hill 

2 OPEN FORUM 
No new issues received, all issues included on the Agenda. 

3 POLICE REPORT 

There had been one incident in Kildale, where a lady from Kildale had been 

knocked down by a cycle who was taking part in the Coast to Coast event the 

lady in question was taken to hospital.  The Parish Council had also received 

complaint about this race where an amount of litter had been left on the road 

side near the village hall, and about the riders on the road, and also about the 

number of cars park on the road side. The Cycles group don’t have to inform 

the Parish Council of any cycle events which are going to be held in the 

parishes. 

It was felt at the meeting that the Village hall Committee to work more 

closely with the events organization and feedback concerns. 

There had also been two motor vehicles with a number of persons in them, 

going round the parish selling farm gates and the other one selling bed 

mattress 

4 TO RECEIVE ANY DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 
Under the Parish Council's code of conduct of members register of 

disclosable pecuniary interests. 

Cllr M. Staple 8.4 

5 TO RECEIVE AND CONSIDER PLANNING APPLICATIONS 

None received. 

6 PLANNING APPLICATION GRANTED BY H.D.C 

15/01060/MBN – Mr K. Harrison, Demblin, Ingleby Greenhow. 

Change of use of agricultural building to a dwelling house. 

Prior approval notification approved. 

The Councillors felt that there could be more of this type of application 

coming in, for areas out the N.Y.M.N.P.A.  Cllr R. Kirk agreed to ask H.D.C 

planning for more guild lines for Parish Councils. 

7 N.Y.M.N.P.A- PARISH MEMBER ELECTIONS 2015 

 (Western Area Representative) 

 Malcolm Bowes was elected. 
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CLERKS REPORT ON ACTION FROM MEETINGS 

Affordable Housing Survey 
There is now a 2 Bedroom House at The Railway Siding Battersby Junction 

for rent. 

It was agreed that another housing survey would be completed and Easby 

would like to be included in this. 

Highway issues update 

 30mph Old Battersby 
Cllr H. Moorhouse, gave an update, Speeding restriction is being drawn up 

and will be publicised in Old Battersby and the Darlington and Stockton 

Newspaper. 

N.Y.C.C. - re-village and N.Y.M.N.P.A signs – This was in hand. 

Footpath Ingleby Greenhow, Cllr M. Staples left the room. 

Report on site meeting state of footpath surface re Stone Stoup (pig park) to 

Manor. 

Cllr T. Sutcliffe. Cllr L. Smith, Cllr R. Wills, Parish Clerk and Mr M & Mr 

A. Staples land owners met with N.Y.M.N.P Head Ranger S. Bassindale to 

discuss the state of the path. 

It was agreed that once the field had been cut, the vegetation on the path 

would be cut back by the N.Y.M.N.P.A, to see if that would help walkers 

been able to use the path safety.  A site meeting had been arrange for Monday 

2nd November at 11am, to look at this path again to see if further work is 

needed. 

Cllr M. Staples re-entered the meeting. 

Old Battersby, New notice board. 
It was agreed for Cllr L. Smith and the Parish Clerk to look into the cost of a 

new one. 

Ingleby Estate, Water pipes 
Parish Clerk had contacted Northumbrian Water about the water on the road. 

They had met with Cllr T. Sutcliffe and the Parish Clerk, they had completed 

testing and informed the Council that it was not their pipe that was leaking, 

they felt it was a land drain. Richard Wardman offered to look into this as 

adjacent farmer.  Ingleby Estate would be asked again for a copy of their 

map showing where the water pipes in the Parish are. It was reported that the 

situation was getting worse. 

Sewage Work Ingleby Greenhow, Cover on plant. 
A meeting had been arranged with Bruce Walton of Northumbrian Water to 

discuss the new cover over the sewage works. 

Verge Cutting Programme 
The Councillors all received a copy of Plant Life leaflet on verge 

management to read before the meeting. 

Ann Press, felt that the grass verges are looking better having not been cut, 

with more wild flowers coming back. 
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In the past the Council have done up to 4 cuts a year, there had not 

completed any this year. 

The Council had received complaints from Members of the Parish about the 

state of the grass verges and why had they not been cut..  The Councillors 

felt that there become a safety issues, with the long grass falling in to the 

road, for walker, cycles, horse riders and car drivers, not been able to see the 

edge of the road. 

It was agreed a full cut on corners, T Junction and round village signs and 

half wide on other areas, and another full cut to be completed in September.  

The contractor Rob Alderson would be given a map and details where to cut.  

Some farmers do cut their own grass verges. Marsh Lane overhanging 

vegetation was discussed following complaints, A. Press informed the 

Council that the land up to the road belong to the Woodland Trust and they 

would not allow cutting. 

It was agreed that at December or January meeting verge cutting would be 

discussed for 2016. 

N.Y.C.C/ payment for urban highway grass cutting, the Parish Council would 

received a payment of £161, for cutting the verges. 

Summer Newsletter 

Cllr R. Wills and the Parish Clerk would look at items for this. 

I.G.P.C. Website 

Cllr R. Wills would look into cost for a Parish Council; website. 

N.Y.M.N.P.A 

Western Area Parish Forum 
Wednesday, 15 July 2015 at 7.15pm – Chop Gate Village Hall, Cllr T. 

Sutcliffe would attend this meeting and asked N.Y.M.N.P.A to look at 

Coleson Bank Old Battersby to Baysdale route. 

9 COUNCILLORS REPORTS 

Coleson Bank Old Battersby to Baysdale 
Cllr L. Smith informed the meeting that a Mr Tate had walked up, Coleson 

Bank from Old Battersby to Baysdale.  He felt that something needed to be 

done about the stated of this road.  Mr Tate had contacted Judith Ratcliffe, 

BHS Access & Bridleways Officer Hambleton North, who attended this 

meeting to discuss the state of Coleson Bank Old Battersby to Baysdale. 

Judith Radcliffe felt that Motor Powered Vehicles are ruining this routes, also 

the forestry Commission that been using this route to take wood out.  This 

route which is mainly used by horses rider and walkers is now unused to 

them. 

The Parish Council had reported this route to the N.Y.M.P.A. in the past, but 

it is the responsibly of the N.Y.C.C. to do any repairs and in the past they had 

informed the Council that there has not been any money to do any repairs. 

It was agreed that the Council would contact N.Y.M.N.P.A and N.Y.C.C. to 

see if they had this routes on their agenda for repairs or preferably to 

downgrade it to a bridleway 



 

10 BATTERSBY JUNCTIONCOMMUNITY ASSOCIATION 

The Clerk informed the meeting that H.D.C had award them a grant of 

£19,065 for the play area. The Director were very pleased with this and are 

now waiting for the conformation on their application to Briffa for their 

grant. 

11  MINTUES 
The minutes of the Parish Council meeting held on 9th June to be confirm as 

a true record. Proposed by Cllr M. Staples seconded by Cllr L. Smith all 

agreed. 
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FINANCIAL REPORT 

The following payment were agreed 

Clerk Wages. 

Hire of IGEVH 

D.B.S 

Y.L.C.A.Course. Both Cllr L. Smith and Cllr R. Wills were unable to attend 

the course, they would now attend one on September or October. 

INCOME 

None was Received 

 All following Documents have been Circulated to all Councillor's by 

email 

13 NEIGHBOURHOOD DEVLOPMENT PLAN 

14 WHITE ROSE UPDATE 

15 LOCAL GOVERMENT NEWS & UPDATE 

16 RAY 

E-Bulletin issue 25 June 2015 

17 PSE -Newsletter 

18 HEALTWATCH – Helping hands, the home care specialists 

19 SECRETARY OF STATE APPOINTMENT 
Secretary of State Appointments to National Park Authorities and the Broads 

Authority: 2016. 

20 RURAL SERVICES NETWORK 
Newsletter 

21 DATE OF NEXT MEETING 

It was agreed if no planning application came in no meeting would be held in 

August, so the next one would be 8th September, Cllr M. Staples gave his 

apologies. 

 


